
Long Burton Parish

Annual Parish Meeting
7.30pm Thursday 30th May 2019 Longburton Village Hall

MINUTES
* Available on the Parish Council website www.camvaleparishcouncil.co.uk
Present: Cllr Williams (Chairman), Cllr Lonsdale, Cllr Coombs, Cllr Kell, CCllr Penfold, and approximately 15 residents of Longburton.  
	
	Subject

	1
	Introductions – Cllr Williams opened the meeting and handed over to Cllr Lonsdale to proceed with the meeting.  He welcomed members of the parish and thanked everyone for attending.  

	2
	Approval of Chair received.

	3
	Apologies for absence – Rev Lesley McCreadie , Tony Kimber, Tom Gilchrist, PC Moore, PC Jones,  Mike Potter - Road Safety and Paul Thatcher – Highways.

	4
	Agree Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 26th April 2018 - the minutes were approved and signed.  Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd: Cllr Kell and signed by Cllr Williams.

	5
	Dorset County Council Update


Congratulations were given to CCllr Penfold on her election.  CCllr Penfold updated the meeting on activities from the unitary authority.  There are now 82 members for Dorset and no separate District and County Councils.  The first meeting did not generate much business but established committee members.  CCllr Penfold is on the Northern area planning committee and Scrutiny committee and she also works closely with Paul Thatcher at Highways. CCllr Penfold is happy to have questions and concerns directed to her Tel: 01300 341545.  Richard Baldock asked about the conditions of the roads at Quarry Lane and Kings Close and if there were plans for resurfacing.  CCllr Penfold is happy to raise these concerns with Paul Thatcher.  Parishioners were also encouraged to utilize the dorsetcouncil.gov.uk website for repairs, verges, footpaths and potholes.  It is a simple process and very effective to log in using the interactive map to identify problem areas and log repairs.  The pothole link is at https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/roads-highways-maintenance/roads-and-pavements/maintenance/road-maintenance/pothole-repairs.aspx .  


Speed of traffic was raised as a concern and it was identified that there was no speed watch activity in Longburton since the last co-ordinator stood down.  There are 9 volunteers keen to go but need someone to volunteer to co-ordinate.  The speed watch equipment is at present with Richard MacNeal.  
  


Cllr Lonsdale reported that the 30mph signs were replaced very quickly when reported.  Residents did indicate that a number are still very dirty and it was suggested that residents report their concerns online.

	6
	Cam Vale Parish Council Update – Longburton


Cllr Lonsdale outlined the makeup of CamVale Parish council with 5 places for Longburton, 2 for Holnest and 1 for Lillington and 1 for Leweston, giving a total of 9 Councillors.  At present there were only 3 Longburton councillors so the Council is keen for 2 more volunteers.  They do not need to stand for election but can be co-opted onto the Council at a forthcoming meeting.  Thanks were given to those Councillors who recently stood down; to Alan Loose who was particularly instrumental with instigating the installation of the defibrillator into the village; also to Richard Baldock who has spent a lot of time working for the village and the website.  Cllr Lonsdale gave thanks to all the Councillors who have supported the Parish Council and worked so hard for the community.  


Cllr Lonsdale has taken on the management of the website from Richard Baldock and is keen for the community to provide information to keep it up to date. and relevant to the community as an asset.  There is a good section of clubs but unfortunately these become out of date very quickly, so it is important for the community to keep the Parish Council informed of any changes.  If an organiser of a club wants any information updated please contact Cllr Lonsdale, via the details on the Parish Council website.  


It was reiterated that residents should engage with the dorsetcouncil.gov.uk website for potholes, verges, signs and footpaths etc.  

	7
	Community Police Report – Mark Jones.- PCSO 6269


Please accept my apologies for not being able to attend Longburton annual parish meeting this evening, and I ask that you please add my apologies to the minutes of the meeting.  I have compiled this report to give an overview of reported incidents in Longburton that Dorset Police have dealt with over the past year. *Some items do repeat on the list, these are not typographical errors, they are separate incidents.
· Incident of dangerous driving A352

· Fail to stop road traffic collision – damage only none injury

· Fire Brigade at incident request Police assistance for traffic control on A352

· Two vehicle road traffic collision A352 fatality

· Welfare check on resident after contact from concerned family member

· Two vehicle road traffic collision A352 damage only none injury

· Criminal damage to garden by tractor or heavy vehicle

· Road traffic offence A352

· Two vehicle road traffic collision A352 damage only none injury

· Criminal damage to animal trap

· Flock of sheep on A352

· Theft of charity box 

· Welfare check on resident after contact from concerned family member

· Complaints of Nottingham knockers in village area

· Two vehicle road traffic collision A352 damage only none injury

· Dangerous driving A352

· Scam calls from scammers purporting to be from British Telecom

· Boy racers A352

· Intruders around farm buildings

· Two vehicle road traffic collision A352 minor injury

· Tree blocking road

· Bale of hay in road

· Two vehicle road traffic collision A352 damage only none injury

· Flock of sheep in road

· Single vehicle road traffic collision, vehicle in ditch A352, none injury

· Tree across Bradford Lane

· Dangerous driving A352

· This evening (29/05/2019) Sherborne Rural Neighbourhood Policing Team received reports of doorstep sellers in the areas of Chetnole and Leigh. In order to legally sell door to door, the person must have a valid pedlar’s certificate which they must show you if asked. If you have someone come to your door that seems suspicious, please contact us and also consider contacting Trading Standards and the Licensing department at the Council, especially if you suspect their certificate is fraudulent. Further details are on our Face Book page.


Other incidents were reported and dealt with by Dorset Police, but due to the nature of these incidents it is not appropriate to include them in this report. For the same reason I have not elaborated on the above reported incidents. 

Incidents of Fraud

Over the past year Sherborne Rural Policing Team has received increased reports of scams in our area.  Fraudsters use various methods to target Dorset residents for cash, bank details and other personal information. These include telephone, postal and email scams. The Action Fraud website lists all the latest reported scams. The website address is www.actionfraud.police.uk  If you have been a victim of a scam you can contact Action Fraud on Tel. 0300 123 2040 

Property Marking


It greatly assists the police when dealing with recovered stolen items if you mark your property with your postcode and house number/name and register your property for free with the Immobilise Property Register. Immobilise is a national database which is the home of the UK National Property Register and Recovery Service.  Visit www.immobilise.com for further information. 

Dorset Alert Messaging System


I also encourage everyone to subscribe to the Dorset Alert messaging system, which enables Dorset Police to notify local residents of crimes and suspicious activity in their respective areas. After registering for Dorset Police community messaging alerts, you can receive information on the following:

· Local crime and incidents in your area

· Crimes and incidents where you may be able to help by providing vital information

· Current crime trends

· Crime prevention advice

To subscribe to this free service please visit www.dorsetalert.co.uk 

Face Book page


Sherborne Police also has a Face Book page that is kept up to date with reports of crimes in the Sherborne area. Just search for @SherbornePolice on Face Book to find our page.

Twitter

Sherborne Police also has a Twitter account here:  @SherbornePolice  
Contact Details

You may also contact us direct by email via sherbornerural-npt@dorset.pnn.police.uk

Sherborne Rural NPT webpage may be found here: 

www.dorset.police.uk/neighbourhood-policing/dorchester-sherborne/sherborne-rural

	8
	St James Church Update

Margaret Strayton reported on the activities of the St James Church.  There has been some development within the church to make it a more focal part of the village but not to compete with the New Community Hall or the grants that they will be applying for.  Planning permission has been submitted to update the church and in particular the lavatory.  This has been approved, so there is only some more fundraising to be done - the church is looking for some commitment and support from residents.  The congregation is 47 and growing with more attending special services, averaging more than 10% of population of Longburton.  During 2018 – 2019 they circulated information packs on the church including information on new improvements and diary of events.  Since the pews have been removed they have opened up the church to all kinds of activites.  They are attempting to become eco-friendly with new LED lights from £10 donations as a gift from parishioners. They are hoping to implement the installation of nesting boxes and a wild life garden.  Various fund raising events were outlined.  In particular a very successful 1914/1928 commemoration event directed by Richard Baldock over 2 nights over 100 attended. 


A resident, Mrs Lawrence, raised concern about parking when large events where held at the church.  Margaret Strayton said that arrangement for parishioners have been made for parking in the pub car park as long as they vacate by 11.30 on Sunday.  It was suggested that on days of high attendance traffic cones should be placed close to the main road to stop cars parking there to allow a clear view of the main road when joining it.  

	9
	Longburton Fund Report from John Lowe.


“This Fund offers financial assistance to residents on modest incomes, in Longburton and surroundings parishes, by way of grants or the purchase of goods.  Help can also be given to children, such as grants towards courses or the purchase of musical instruments, and exceptionally grans can be made towards village organisations.  Investment income is just over £550 a year, and currently there is over £11,000 available.  I am delighted to report that the trustees donated £1,200 last year.

The Trust’s money is there to give help locally, so if anyone is aware of any residents who could benefit, please let us know (the information is totally confidential).  Applications towards the personal development of students are always welcomed, such as Outward Bound courses, so if you know of any local person with leadership potential, or whose self-esteem or confidence needs boosting, please let me know.”
Have a word with John Lowe or Bev Brewer. 

	10
	Longburton Village Hall – Village Hall Chairman’s report

“The Hall continues to be used on a regular basis, by Pilates, the Table Tennis Club, the Art Group, Village Café and the Garden Club.  Additionally, it has been hired out for numerous private functions, largely village-related including a regular booking for Yoga, now stopped.  The Village Hall Committee also organised several events – an Art Exhibition and sale, Croquet at the Gate Lodge, Call My Bluff and the proposed New Community Hall, the building of which will, hopefully, commence in spring 2020.

In the meantime, the maintenance of this building will continue, as needed, but the intended redecoration of the main hall has been postponed.  As many of you are aware, at its recent Annual General Meeting, it was agreed, unanimously, to sell this building, and apply the proceeds towards the New Community Hall.  This of course will not happen until there is certainly that the Community Hall will be built, and there is sufficient finance for the scheme.

On the wall is information about such costs, and how it will be financed.  Although there is confidence that there will be sufficient resources to meet anticipated expenditure to build the Community Hall, a significant grant application has still to be made, and local fund-raising will still be needed.  However, the New Community Hall Steering Committee (NCHSC) has obtained an agreement in principal, to borrow money, should this prove necessary.  Although some may feel uneasy about that, I would support the principle of spreading some of the cost over several years so that future residents also make a contribution, via the Parish Precept, towards this significant local asset.

As a matter of interest how many residents here would agree to some of the cost of the New Community Hall being meet in this way?  It was noted that 9 raised their hands in support of this idea while 4 didn’t, of which 1 declared an abstention, which was a Folke parishioner.  

	11
	New Community Hall – Update May 2019

Cllr Williams reported: -

1. Three Planning Applications are with Dorset Council Planning Dept for both the New Community Hall and change of use to residential for the current Village Hall and for the proposed changes to make it into a 3 bed house.

2. On the former Depot Site the contractors for Astor, called Carter, have started work – as you can see.

3. We have engaged an Architect and a Quantity Surveyor who have been working together.

4. They are telling us that the New Community Hall should cost in the region of £550K.

5. We will not have the exact figure until we go out to tender in a couple of months and we receive quotes from Builders.

6. We have funding from the projected sale of this hall, grants already received and realistic fund raising for just about all of the money, less around £30K. 

7. We’ll cut our cloth as necessary when we hear from the Building contractors in the Autumn.

8. The projected start date is next Spring.

9. You can see what we are aiming to achieve for the community by looking at the model, kindly made by Gerry Squires.

10. Adjacent to it will be a children’s play area with swings and things and that will be delivered once the New Community Hall is complete.

11. In the meantime, we will be considering what type of heating to use, what flooring to go for and so on.

12. It’s an exciting project which will bring significant new opportunities for relaxation and enjoyment for whole community and if you go online, there will be updates posted in the Minutes of our CVPC meetings every 2-3 months.


Residents of The Coppers, on the Eastern side of the development raised their concerns that they had been told that the new building would be a single-story construction and the planned building now appeared to dominate their property and would impact on them.  John Lowe indicated that the New Community Hall was always going to be for badminton court but acknowledged that the height would impact the nearby properties.  


Richard Baldock asked how the build cost had been calculated.  Cllr Williams said that this was based on the Quantity Surveyor’s assessment based on a square metreage cost.   

	12

12.1

12.2

12.3
	Matters Raised by Longburton Parishioners


Anthony Laycock who is a keen cyclist and walker spoke regarding the access to Sherborne from Longburton.  He has previously attending Parish Council meetings and knows that Richard Baldock has done a lot of work on the feasibility of putting in a cycle path or footpath along the road.  Dorset Council Local Plan indicates greater choice; informed travel decisions in a sustainable pattern; and new development.  He had written an article for the Longburton News looking for local support which had had a positive response.  He now plans to look at developing a petition to support this project Cllr Williams said that that if sufficient residents could support the cycle path plan then the Parish Council would be very happy to support it.  
A resident, David Cooper, thanked the Parish Council for all their work on the New Community Hall, saying from his own experience what a lot of work was involved.

A resident raised concern about the crossroads on the hill below the Terraces leading to Sherborne.  Cllr Williams indicated that this was outside the Cam Vale Parish Councils boundary and therefore they had no influence.  However, it was suggested that the resident uses the dorsetcouncil.gov.uk website to lodge their concerns or contact CCllr Penfold direct.   

	13
	AOB

John Lowe asked for support to thank Councillors for all their hard work for the Longburton community.  

	14
	Close


APM Draft.

